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Thank you for your participation in the class observation and class discussion

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

Thank you very much for coming to the class observation last week, despite the busy
season. As if to make up for the two months that the school was temporarily closed, the
children have been warking hard on their studies and events. We hope that you were able
to see their growth. Winter holiday is just around the corner. We ask for your cooperation

in taking care of your children’ s physical condition by making sure they get enough sleep

and eat well-balanced meals so that they can work on their studies.

Current measures against coronavirus at school. .. - ™

We disinfect the common areas at the school in after school every day, and ensure that students N\ '

take their temperature every morning and gargle and wash their hands thoroughly. We also keep 8- s -~
the classrooms well ventilated to avoid dense air. Although the weather is getting colder, we B 808 /@
are constantly opening the two diagonal windows of the classrooms (one on the schoolyard side Ll

and the other on the hallway side). And we use humidifiers and heaters together. However, even L S

with the air conditioner heating the room, we can’ t help but feel cold. Therefore, we need to
regulate our body temperature with clothing. It is said that when your body temperature drops by one degree, your
immune system drops by 30%.

Therefore, we can protect ourselves from the cold by wearing thick clothes, layers of clothes, and long—sleeved
underwear (for example, Heat XX). (6th grade home economics) By raising your body temperature, you will also increase
your immune system.

I know it is a busy time of the morning, but I would like to ask for your help and advice on what to wear when your
children come to school.
Making Mochi Festival was held

On Wednesday, December 16th, we held a mochi pounding event for 1st and 6th
graders. (Thank you for packing lunch boxes for the event.) On that day, the first
and sixth graders had the precious experience of making rice cakes with a pestle.
The 6th graders also played an active role in rolling the rice cakes and sprinkling
bean paste and soybean flour on them. The finished rice cakes were distributed
to all the grades and enjoyed by all. For the children who used the pestle for

the first time, I think it was a valuable experience for them to feel the Japanese

way of the year—end and New Year.
This year s event was made possible by the generous donation of 30 kg of rice cakes from Mr. Orikasa, former PTA
president. I would also like to express my gratitude to Mr. Kamata, the PTA president, and the board members, Mr.
Yuza and Mr. Tadano, for their cooperation in preparation and assistance. I would like to take this opportunity to
thank them. Thank you very much for your time.
Storytelling by the Children s Counci |
The representative committee of the Children’ s Association (called the “Let’ s Try Committee” in our school) held
a reading session for the lower grades during lunchtime. The younger children listened attentively to their older
brothers and sisters who read well. At the end of the event, the representative children dressed as Santa Claus handed
out handmade library cards (valid only in the library) as gifts. I was impressed by the way the children were making
their school life fun and fulfilling by themselves



